
July 18, 2018 

The Honorable Ajit Pai 
Chairman 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 I 2th Street, Southwest
Washington, DC 20554 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
The Aasistant Secretary for Communications 
and Information 
Washington. D.C. 20230 

Re. Accelerating Wireline Broadband Deployment. WC Docket No. 17-84 

Dear Chairman Pai: 

The National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA), as the 
President's principal adviser on telecommunications and information policy, applauds the 
Commission's continuing actions to accelerate the ongoing modernization of the Nation's 
communications infrastructure, by promoting the transition from legacy networks and services to 
next-generation networks and services (the so-called IP transition). NTIA has consistently 
supported network modernization because it will both significantly reduce carriers' operating 
and maintenance costs and enable carriers to expand and enhance the services they can offer 
subscribers. 1 NTIA remains concerned, however, that streamlined regulatory requirements may 
place federal departments and agencies that rely on services subject to discontinuance in the 
untenable position of losing access to critical national security and public safety communications 
functionality. 

As an initial matter, NTIA continues to believe that, in most instances, the transition from 
legacy to next-generation networks and services will be seamless for residential and business 
customers.2 Accordingly, lowering regulatory hurdles for grandfathering and discontinuance 
applications generally will allow the Nation to reap the benefits of a more capacious, reliable, 
and flexible communications infrastructure more quickly, without significant customer 
disruptions. For that reason, we support the Commission's decision to extend the streamlined 
processing rules it adopted last November for legacy voice and data services operating at speeds 
less than 1.544 Mbps to carrier applications to discontinue data services at speeds below 25/3 
Mbps.3 Further, NTIA welcomes the Commission's decision to retain the "adequate replacement 

1 See Ex Parte Comments of the National Telecommunications and Information Administration in WC
0kt. No. 17-84, at 2 (filed Oct. 27, 2017) (NT/A Commems), available at 
https://ecfsapi.fcc.gov/file/ I 02778342250 I /NTIA %20Ex%20Parte%20Commentc;%20in%20WC%20Dkt. 
%20No.%2017-84.pdf; Letter from Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information to FCC 
Chairman Wheeler, at 1, Gen. 0kt. No. 13-5 (filed July 29, 2015) (NT/A Letter), available at 
httt2s://ecfsapi.fcc.gov/file/60001119091.pdf. 
2 See NT/A Comments at 4-6.
3 See Accelerating Wireline Broadband Deployment by Removing Barriers to Infrastructure Investment,
Second Report and Order, WC Dkt. No. 17-84, FCC 18-74, Tl 7-14 (rel. June 8, 2018) (Second Report), 
available at hups://docs.fcc.gov/public/attachments/FCC- I 8-74A I .pdf; Accelerating Wireline Broadband 








